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September 2025 Newsletter 
Dear all, 

A great big welcome back to those children returning to us after their summer break, and a very warm welcome to all our new children and their families.
We have completed our Improvement Plan for 2025-2026 and our Standards and Quality Report for 2024-2025. A copy of these will be available to view in the reception area, however if you would like a copy please speak to a member of management/clerical who will arrange for a copy to be emailed to you.

Our focus for improvement this year is:

· Increased opportunities to effectively embed the child’s voice to drive forward improvements within the centre.
· To provide high quality learning through consistent pedagogical approaches across numeracy outcomes to meet the needs of all learners.
· To embed the nurture principles throughout the centre.
· To ensure the consistency and quality of targeted interventions across the ECC.
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October week - 13th-17th of October – closed to term time children

October In-Service- Monday 22nd of October (centre closed to all)
Christmas Break - close on 19th of December for all term time children and return on Monday 5th of January 2026



A copy of the holiday arrangements for our children who attend on a term time basis can be requested from our main reception.

Staff News:

We have a few changes to staffing this year and would like to wish Morag, Sharon and Amy good luck who have recently left us to move to term-time establishments within East Ayrshire. We would like to welcome Katie N to our team who will be based in Playroom 2. We would like to congratulate Katie H who will be taking up a temporary promoted post at another centre until February 2026, Katie is still with us at the moment and we will update you once she has an official start date. We are currently recruiting for 1 full time post and also a temporary post to cover Katie until she returns to us next year. We would also like to welcome Elaine who has joined our team this year, Elaine is one of our support assistants and is based in Playroom 2.
Education Scotland Inspection

A team of inspectors from Education Scotland visited the Centre in May. The inspection findings have been published today and as a staff team we are delighted with the findings. 
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Below are Education Scotland’s evaluation of our Centre:

	Learning, teaching and assessment 
	Very good 


	Securing children’s progress 
	Very good 


For more information on the inspection please follow the link below.

Flowerbank Early Childhood Centre | Inspection Report | Education Scotland
Education Scotland use the six point scale noted in “How Good in our Early Learning and Childcare?” as a tool for evaluating services, further information can be found on the link below:

How good is our early learning and childcare? | Inspection frameworks | Inspection and review | Education Scotland
Car Parking

Can I please ask parents/carers to follow the 5mph restrictions within the car park to ensure the safety of all users and visitors to the Centre as we are noticing some vehicles coming into the car park at a higher speed than the 5mph which is a safety risk. We understand the car park can become very busy however, can parents please park in a parking bay and also ensure the Disabled space is kept free for Blue Badge holders only. Can I also ask parents/carers not to park in front of the Sir Alexander Fleming building as that area is their drop off/pick up zone for their buses and requires to be clear as the buses arrive regularly throughout the day. 
Parents Committee
We will be organising our first parents committee meeting of this new academic year, and if any parents are interested or would like to find out more about this please see myself (Head of Centre) or Carol (Depute Manager). Date and time of the meeting will follow soon.
Self-Evaluation and Feedback

We are continuing with our “Question of the Month” Floorbook which can be found in our main entrance and would love to hear your views. Each month we will add a question and we are asking if parents/carers can add their comments on a post it to add to the book. As we have just started a new term and welcomed back our returners and also new children to the centre, we wanted your views on our settling in procedure. The Question of the month for September/October is “How well do you think we support families and children through our settling in procedure?” 
Thank you in advance for your support.
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NO Smoking

Can I please remind parents that our Centre and grounds are No Smoking Zones, this also includes vaping, can I kindly ask that all parents/carers adhere to this. 
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 Eco Update
We have been focusing on recycling and ways to become more Eco friendly and we are always looking for views from parents. Please add any comments to our Eco board in our hall area or speak to one of our Eco Champions. We are also proud to announce that we have obtained our Windy award and also a bronze – “Highly Commended” award in East Ayrshire Clean Green Awards. 
Can you help?
We are running low on tissues and baby wipes, if you are able to donate any of these items it would be very much appreciated.

Outdoor Learning

Children are outdoors for a significant time throughout their session and due to the unpredictable weather and the changing seasons can we ask that children are dressed appropriately for the weather every day. Can parents also pack a spare set of clothes in their child’s bags, particularly spare socks. As children have free flow access to outdoors meaning children will experience different floor surfaces, can we ask that children wear appropriate shoes to ensure their safety when playing both indoors and outdoors.
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Can I also ask that all parents label their child’s clothing as a number of children have similar clothing and this avoids clothing getting lost/mixed up.
Session Times

We are noticing an increase of children getting picked up after their session times or arriving before their session times, therefore can we ask all parents to please ensure their child/ren are picked up by their session times as this is having an impact on staffing and ratios which is impacting on the run of the day. All morning children should be picked up by their finish time and if parents are looking to have discussions with staff please arrive prior to your child’s collection time. All children who are term time must be collected by 3pm and again if you are looking for feedback/discussion with staff please arrive before collection time as we have staff on the early working pattern who finish and if parents are late or over their time this is having an impact on other areas of the centre as we need to ensure we are adequately staffed at all times.
Speech and Language Support
Please find below details of the speech and language service for East Ayrshire which has contact numbers and times of the drop in telephone sessions for any concerns you may have regarding your child’s speech, language and communication. 
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SLT_CYPEast@aapet.scot.nhsk.

07980919654
Monday 9:30am - 11:30am
Thursday 2pm - 4pm
Speech and Language
Therapy in East Ayrshire
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Learning Journals
All children have an Online Learning Journal where staff will upload photos, observations and stories to keep you updated with what your child is learning and taking part in at nursery. We also love to hear about learning from home which you can upload to your child’s journal to share with us. Please take time to look at your child’s Journal to see all the lovely experiences your child is involved in at Flowerbank ECC.
From Margaret and all the Staff at Flowerbank
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